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A Message from Your HOA President 
 

From the Editor 

Ed Carroll, Acting President 

SLCCV HOA 

     HOA MEETINGS 2019-2020     

September 25, 2019  February 26, 2020 

October 30, 2019  March 25, 2020 

December 4, 2019  April 29, 2020 

January 29, 2020  May 27, 2020 

Meetings are held in the Clubhouse auditorium at 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Homes are beginning to light up our neighbor-
hood with visions of winter and Christmas!  
That’s a good thing because the cooler tempera-
tures belie the season when snow is falling up 
north.   
 
On November 12, 2005, we woke up to find a 
slippery frost on the deck of our sailboat.  We 
were tied up at the Visitors Center on the ICW in 
North Carolina, the first night after leaving Nor-
folk, Virginia. As we continued to motor south on 
the waterway the temperature warmed up, but is 
was still cold overnight at Amelia Island, layers of 
clothing and blankets needed to sleep comforta-
bly. 
 
Hollywood, Florida, was our Christmas destina-
tion where we met up with my son-in-law who 
was working for FEMA after “Wilma” came 
through.  After that, we grew accustomed to the 
standard temperatures (70 to 85 degrees) we were 
to experience moving down the Eastern Caribbean 
islands all the way to Venezuela.  When we set-
tled here at SLCCV ten years ago, I had to get 
used to the heat! 
 
Enjoy our cooler winter for it will all too soon be 
over, giving way to summer which usually lasts 
nine months of the year.  Get outside, do some 
gardening, take a day trip or sign up for the Fit-
ness Games to stay active.  Remember to go Fort 
Pierce to take in the Christmas Lights display at 
the Marina.  Make a New Year’s Resolution to 
have a fun and healthy 2020! 
 

 

 

Holiday Greetings Everyone! 

Our next HOA meeting is Wednesday, December 

4th. You can purchase your HOA membership be-

fore the meeting, 

The HOA will be sponsoring the Christmas din-

ner again this year. Details to follow in the week-

ly bulletins available at the Recreation Desk.   

The HOA’s  charity will be the Veterans Club’s 

charities – Fisher House, Honor Flight, wreaths 

across America {all for veterans). The HOA will 

match donations up to $500.  Our display will be 

the mailbox in the rec lobby. Checks should be 

made payable to the HOA. Thank you for your 

support in these worthwhile charities.   

We hope you all had a great Thanksgiving, and 

we look forward to wishing you a great Christmas 

and New Year. See you on the 4th!   
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What’s Happening in St. Lucie County 

THANK YOU!   MESSAGE FROM POOL COMMITTEE 

Come join us and see what we are all about. 
Three Rivers is now Just Older Youth. (J.O.Y.).  
We meet the third Wednesday of every month at 
6:30. A new and different theme is featured each 
meeting.  
December 18 will be our Christmas theme. Each 
person is to bring an $8 to $10 wrapped gift to 
exchange.   
In January chocolate will be all the rage.  
So come see for yourself what all the excitement 
is.  

 

 
Thank you to everyone for your support to heat 
the Guest Pool.   Plans are underway to purchase 
and install two propane heaters as soon as possi-
ble, so that our friends and family can swim 
with us in a heated pool during the cooler 
months.   

To recap:   Wynne Corp is NOT paying for any 
costs related to heating the guest pool, NOT the 
equipment and NOT the cost of installation as 
that will be paid for by the HOA per the October 
vote, NOT the cost to heat and NOT any mainte-
nance. The Guest Pool Committee is responsible 
for these expenses.   

The Pool Committee is committed to raising the 
first year of heating costs and ensuing  years 
along with starting a reserve for repairs so that 
when the warranty expires, funds are on hand 
for any needed repairs.    

We have two FUNDRAISERS coming up so 
mark your calendars:  

Cookie Sale on Friday, December 20th from 9-
11:30am. If you can contribute cookies for the 
sale, please contact either Paula Wheatley @ 
330-705-5726 or Donna Tarasek @ 772-409-
4141. 

 

 

Motown Event on Friday, February 7th.  Watch 
Bulletin for details & ticket sale dates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We want to give a HUGE Thank You to those 
who have made donations in support of us.  We 
have over $4,000 towards this year’s goal of 
$7,000.  Donations are always appreciated at 
Clubhouse events such as Happy Hour or by 
mail to: HOA Guest Pool Committee, 21 Oc-
tavio, Ft. Pierce, FL  34951.  

 The SLC Tax Collector has announced the 

launching of a new website.  This site is both 

mobile-friendly and easier to navigate for cus-

tomers.  New features include simplified naviga-

tion, shorter paragraphs for ease of reading and a 

mobile-friendly design.  The website address is 

www.tcslc.com. 

Tom Schneider and I have lived here for 15 

years.  When he passed in June, many of his 

friends had gone north. But on October 5th he 

had a “Celebration of Life” like no other!  I want 

to thank the Veterans Club and all his friends for 

a wonderful loving farewell. Living in SLCCV is 

a pure joy!  Thank you to all who brought food, 

sent cards and Mass cards. This is a village with 

great heart.  Thank you all! From Mary Madden 

                   ******************** 

THANK YOU! 

I want to Thank all the people at Spanish Lakes 
for the lovely cards after John’s passing and to 
all our Church Family that have been there for 
me.  Special Thanks to Debbie Foote and also to 
Eric and Rachel Barreda. This is such a wonder-
ful Community. From Carol and Susan Fike 

     A FUN CLUB FOR EVERYONE! 

Jean Russ, President  

Just Older Youth J.O.Y. 

Phone number: (724) 443-0990  



3 

  Thanksgiving Thoughts, continued    

Thanksgiving has come and gone!  Here are some 

thoughts for next year, when we celebrate the 

400th anniversary, or quadricentennial, of the 

first Thanksgiving. 

“Being thus arrived in a good harbor, and 
brought safe to land, they fell upon their knees 
and blessed the God of Heaven who had brought 
them over the vast and furious ocean, and deliv-
ered them from all the perils and miseries there-
of, again to set their feet on the firm and stable 
earth, their proper element.” - William Bradford 
 
“We have come to this Rock, to record here our 
homage for our Pilgrim Fathers; our sympathy in 
their sufferings; our gratitude for their labors; our 
admiration of their virtues; our veneration for 
their piety; and our attachment to those principles 
of civil and religious liberty, which they encoun-
tered the dangers of the ocean, the storms of 
heaven, the violence of savages, disease, exile, 
and famine, to enjoy and to establish. And we 
would leave here, also, for the generations which 
are rising up rapidly to fill our places, some proof 
that we have endeavored to transmit the great in-
heritance unimpaired; that in our estimate of pub-
lic principles and private virtue, in our veneration 
of religion and piety, in our devotion to civil and 
religions liberty, in our regard for whatever ad-
vances human knowledge or improves human 
happiness, we are not altogether unworthy of our 
origin.” ~Daniel Webster, oration at Plymouth 
Rock, December 22, 1820 (The Pilgrim Bicenten-
nial) 
 
Partisans of multiculturalism may contend that 
the American pilgrimage began with the estab-
lishment of St. Augustine in 1565, but that pictur-
esque, historic town was simply a Spanish mili-
tary outpost, and Florida was not one of the thir-
teen original colonies that joined together and 
declared independence on July 4, 1776. 
 
Partisans of our British heritage can make a 
stronger case that the American pilgrimage began 
with the establishment of Jamestown in 1607 
since this was the first permanent English settle-
ment, the first representative assembly met here 
in 1619, and Virginia produced more than its 
share of distinguished Founding Fathers. 

     THANKSGIVING THOUGHTS    

But Jamestown was founded simply as an exten-
sion of the English status quo, and the first set-
tlers were less than Britain’s best. It was merely 
nominally religious, class-conscious Britain 
transported to a New World wilderness, and it 
struggled long with a series of frightening massa-
cres and terrible insurrections before it began to 
resemble an orderly community or a prototype of 
American civilization.  
 
On the other hand, an impartial observer can 
make a much more convincing case that the 
American Pilgrimage - and the unique American 
identity - began in the experience of the Pilgrim 
Fathers and settlement of Plymouth in 1620. 
The Pilgrims were the very embodiment of 
“American exceptionalism” - their lives demon-
strated an exceptionally clear understanding of 
and deep commitment to the principles of liberty 
with order, tangibly expressed in spiritual, reli-
gious, political, and economic self-government 
under a written constitution: a prototype of “one 
nation under God, with liberty and justice for all.”  
- Dr. Charles Wolfe, a founder of the Plymouth 
Rock Foundation, 350th Anniversary, 1970. 
 
“Thus out of small beginnings greater things have 
been produced by His hand that made all things 
of nothing, and gives being to all things that are; 
and, as one small candle may light a thousand, so 
the light here kindled hath shone unto many, yea 
in some sort to our whole nation; let the glorious 
name of Jehovah have all the praise!” ~William 
Bradford, Of Plymouth Plantation 
 
If you would like to know more about the quadri-
centennial celebration, visit 400th.org. 
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             PICKLEBALL CLUB 

               READY, SET, PLAY! 

We here at SLCCV have everything right here!  
Yes, an article in the magazine recommends 
reimagining your typical workout with tennis, 
golf, ping pong, bocce ball, dancing, shuffle-
board and pickleball!  Imagine that!  Residents 
have all these activities, and more, available to 
them. You can get a great cardio workout with 
some activities.  You can join activities that im-
prove your eye-hand coordination and balance. 
You can choose an activity that helps work your 
arms or legs. Go for a walk or go for a swim.  
None of these workouts are boring and repeti-
tive or indoors, but if it’s your preference, you 
can also work out in our Longevity Center.   
Pickleball appears to have lots of benefits: a re-
cent study found that playing pickleball for one 
hour a day three days a week for six weeks can 
improve blood pressure, cholesterol and fitness 
in older adults. 
 
Submitted by Betty Tuttle. From The United 
Healthcare magazine “RENEW”. 

             2020 FITNESS GAMES 

For more than 18 years SLCCV has been the 
proud setting for annual event now called the 
“Fitness Games”.  From January through mid-
February residents and renters have the opportuni-
ty to play and judge their skills in 22 different 
games.  For the 2019 season we had nearly 200 
registrants for the Games.  Ribbons are awarded 
for first, second and third place in each event, 
most of which have separate male and female cat-
egories. Many also have age brackets, thus allow-
ing a great number of winners! The 2019 overall 
champions were Jacinthe Asselin and Tom 
Wetmiller. 
 
Registrants may participate in a single event or try 
their skills in as many of the 21 events as they are 
comfortable. Prior registration for the Fitness 
Games in a must.  You may register on either of 
two Saturdays in early January.  Our next registra-
tion dates are January 4th and January 11th, 2020, 
from 9:00am to 11:00am in the auditorium.  You 
may not participate if you haven’t registered.  A 
small fee ($6.00) is charged to cover event ex-
penses and the gala Awards Party.  (For an addi-
tional fee you may invite a non-participating 
guest.) 
 
The 2020 Games will include: Basketball free 
throw, Billiards (nine ball), Bocce, Darts, Euchre, 
Golf closest to the pin, Golf full round of nine 
holes using your official handicap, Golf putting, 
Horseshoes, Pickleball, Ping Pong, Scrabble, 
Shuffleboard, Softball toss, Football toss, Tennis 
accuracy, Tennis singles (women or men), Tennis 
doubles, (women, men, and mixed) and the Walk-
A-Thon. A new event for 2020 will be Mahjong 
with Anita Weiss as the coordinator. 
 
For more information call Jill or Bob Miller at 
304-790-1589. 

 The first SLCCV Pickleball Club Tournament of 

the  season  was  held on Monday, November 25, 

2019, with 26 players, both  men and  women.  A 

good time was had by all.  Look for more tourna-

ments after  the holidays.   All paid members are 

encouraged to play in the tournaments, regardless 

of skill level. Memberships for 2020 are availa-

ble.  Please see  Jean Reh or John Signore at the 

pickleball courts, typically 8-10 AM.  

LOOKING FOR SOMETHING TO DO? 

Whether you are looking for a sport to take up or 
you want to join a social club in SLCCV, the 
weekly bulletin published by the Recreation De-
partment is chock full of activities. A very nice 
calendar of events for the month and the Cantina 
menu round out the best info you’ll find about 
our “resort style living” here in SLCCV. 

                  Mahjong tiles 



5. 

 

                 HOA MEMBERSHIP 

             VILLAGE CART 

 

               Solo Pianist 

                        Solo Jazz Piano or Jazz Trio 
                     All Occasions 
 
Expert Professional         Nick Mariano 
SLCCV Resident                           HM (772)448-8635 
Teaching Piano & Voice             Cell (609)214-3252 

 

Village Cart receptions for new residents will be 

announced in the Weekly Bulletin.  The next one 

will be Sunday, December 22nd, at 1:00pm I the 

Clubhouse Lounge. Important information for 

new residents; treats and gifts will be provided!  

If you are a new resident and missed a previous 

reception, please join us!  We look forward to 

seeing you! - Village Cart Volunteers 

 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Wouldn’t it be nice if we had 100%  of residents 

as members of the H.O.A.?   At $3 per person it’s 

one of the best deals in town!  You can get your 

2020 membership card at the HOA meeting on 

December 4th, or in the card room on Monday 

mornings through December 30th, 8:30-9:30am.  

Please come a little early to do that.  If you want 

your voice to be heard and your vote to count, 

you must have current membership status. 

OK, so draining your pasta over the sink isn't go-

ing to do any damage to your pipes — but it's a 

pretty major cooking crime you should be aware 

of. Also called "liquid gold" by many in-the-know 

chefs, the water you've used to boil your pasta is 

filled with tons of starch that can (and should!) be 

used to thicken the sauce you're serving with your 

pasta. The starchy water acts like an emulsifier, 

binding together the water and oil in sauce. If you 

incorporate just a few tablespoons of the liquid 

gold into your sauce, you'll end up with a silky, 

restaurant-worthy sauce that won't leave a watery 

puddle on the outside of your plate. It'll also stick 

to your pasta much better, creating a much more 

enjoyable — and tasty — dining experience for 

everyone. And once you've made your sauce, 

don't think you can pour the rest of the water 

down the drain, either. Save it in an ice cube tray 

and use it as a thickening agent for soups, stews, 

gravy and future sauces. You won't be sorry!  

WHAT TO DO WITH PASTA  WATER 

Looking for a sweet treat?  “Soft Swirl” Ice 

Cream Shop is located down from Chubbies 

Restaurant on the Turnpike Feeder Road. 
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    C.O.P. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 

Entry forms available at the Rec 

Desk. Judging will be December 

12th, 13th, and 14th, between the     

              hours of 6-8pm. 

             “EASE THE BURDEN” 

 The HOA has agreed to sponsor our newly formed 
committee which was created to ease the burden 
for any resident who would like us to organize and 
prepare (as well as clean up) for a “Celebration of 
Life” event for their departed.  In the event that 
you lose a loved one and would like our help, 
please call Debbie Wilson Foote at 772-828-7183. 
We will take care of the rest to “ease the burden”.  
Thanks to Debbie for this wonderful idea! 

         2019 

 

LEARN HOW TO STOP ROBO CALLS 

For a number of years, junk calls were not a hassle 
for people. The National Do Not Call Regis-
try worked well for a while. Legitimate companies 
were generally very compliant and the violations 
that did occur were rare. Those that did violate the 
law were subject to heavy fines. 

Then suddenly, in the last couple of years, the 
number of junk calls started climbing. By some 
accounts, nearly 31 billion robocalls were placed 
in 2017. 

Why the sudden spike in robocalls and junk calls? 
It’s because the technology exists that allows crim-
inals to make unlimited calls — virtually for 
free — to every single number established in North 
America, including the U.S., Canada and many 
parts of the Caribbean. 

 

(robo calls, cont’d) 

From there, it’s a numbers game for the crooks. 
They only need a small fraction of the number of 
people they call to believe the pitch and send 
them their hard-earned money. 

So what can you do? You have to fight technolo-
gy with technology. 

Some wireless carriers offer free ro-
bocall blocking, too 
 
T-Mobile, in cooperation with 
Hiya, has made great strides in 
blocking robocalls. 

AT&T, meanwhile, was an early 
mover in this space. Back in 
2016, AT&T released its Call 
Protect app — a free mobile app 
that automatically vets incoming 
calls to make sure they’re not associated with ro-
bocall scams. 

Pay services from Verizon, RoboKiller 
 
Verizon has similar capabilities, but unfortunately 
charges its customers $2.99 a month for them. 

Also on the pay front, RoboKiller uses artificial 
intelligence to tie up the junk phone callers trying 
to rip you off. 

This service, which costs $2.99 a month, analyzes 
the first few seconds of your incoming calls to 
make sure noise patterns indicative of humans 
(not machines) are detected. Their system also 
uses whitelist and blacklist filtering, much like 
your e-mail at work, so you can whitelist a num-
ber like your child’s school that may send out ro-
bocalls with closing-related info. 

There is a low-tech solution 
 
Ultimately, the best solution may be the low-tech 
one. If you don’t recognize the number, don’t an-
swer - period! 

If it is somebody whose call you should have tak-
en, you’ll usually get a voicemail within seconds. 
Then, you can listen and call them back. 

 

https://www.donotcall.gov/
https://www.donotcall.gov/
https://www.nbcnews.com/business/consumer/it-s-not-just-you-americans-received-30-billion-robocalls-n838406
https://clark.com/technology/hey-t-mobile-customers-say-goodbye-to-robocalls-and-scam-calls/
https://clark.com/technology/att-robocall-app-call-protect-hd-voice2/
https://clark.com/technology/att-robocall-app-call-protect-hd-voice2/
https://www.robokiller.com/
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          VETERANS CLUB  

  VETERANS R DAY  SERVICE                             

 

  RICKY’S SMALL MAINTENANCE JOBS  
 

                         772-333-9285  
 
AIRPORT RUNS   PAINTING  
 
DRIVER FOR RIDES  YARD WORK 
  
ROOF/SHINGLE REPAIRS ODD JOBS 
                     SLCCV RESIDENT 

                     THE MISSING MAN TABLE 

 

Our SLCCV Veterans Club presented those gath-
ered in the auditorium with a truly lovely tribute 
to our vets. The Color Guard, Frank Chipman, 
Harold French, Rich Hagedorn, Al Henri and 
Mitch Vitelli, posted colors in front of the stage. 
Pat Gordon sang the national anthem and was fol-
lowed by the assembly reciting the Pledge of Al-
legiance. After a moment of silence for our fallen 
service men and women, Bob Cuddy gave the in-
vocation.  Ed Carroll, H.O.A. president gave the 
welcoming speech.  
 
This year there was a “missing man table” at the 
front of the room.  Each item was placed on the 
table by members of the club. 
 
Certificates were presented to Gold Star mothers, 
Susan Correll and Cecilia Mahoney.  Certificates 
were also presented to Blue Star Mothers Gay 
Fazio, Joan French, Flo Beagle and Madelyn San-
dall.  Charities supported by the club include 
Fisher House, Wreaths Across America and South 
Florida Honor Flight, which include veterans 
from WWII, Korea and Viet Nam.   
 
All branches of service were acknowledged with 
the singing of their service hymns, lead by Bill 
Maginn and Lisa Cherry, accompanied by Joanne 
Trainor.  Charlie Mongrain recited the Veteran’s 
Creed, followed by the benediction and the sing-
ing of “God Bless America”.  Thanks to Bob 
Cuddy for the power point presentation, Don 
Church for the sound system, and the H.O.A. for 
providing coffee and dessert after the program. 

Thanks to Mary Kovacs for putting together an-
other “Gospel Hour” to present to our residents! 
The performance on the afternoon of Sunday, No-
vember 10th, was the third to which we have been 
treated.  A special tribute to our veterans show-
cased Mario Noverini as the Standard Bearer on 
stage.  The vocalists were joined by musicians Pat 
Clymer, playing the harp, and Nick Mariano, 
playing the piano. Herb and Carol Stone were the 
backstage crew. 

Remember the Golden Rule?  “Do unto others as 

you would have them do unto you.”  This is the 

best guide I can think of when I hear some of the 

pet peeves or complaints from folks around the 

park.  No one likes it when people drive up the 

middle of the road or fail to stop at a stop sign.. 

No one likes it when the next door neighbor 

leaves their garbage on the other side of the imag-

inary line that divides lots. No one likes it when, 

at a function, they are told to move to make room 

for someone else’s friend. Remember the Rule! 

 REMEMBER THE GOLDEN RULE? 



Do You Need an Expert Painter? 

 Call Chris at  

                954-652-8919                            

I am a park resident, have had long ex-
perience in painting, and would be 
happy to give you a free estimate for 
whatever work you need done—
interior, exterior, driveways.      
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SUNRISE PEST CONTROL 

772-461-6526 
 

 

 

 

 

2303 N US#1, Ste. 21, Fort Pierce, FL 34936 

Pests—Termites—Lawn Spray 

Best Against Pests Since 1980 

Submitting Articles for the Village Voice 

The Village Voice would like to highlight 

your group if you have  special programs or 

support charities in some way.  If  you have 

memories of SLCCV you would like to share 

with today’s residents, we’d like to hear about 

them.  Please call Kathleen O’Brien for the 

           A.T.C MAINTENANCE & 

        TRANSPORTATION SERVICES 

               TIMOTHY COGGESHALL 

           Manager/Owner    atcmovers@hotmail.com 

                  772-646-1707  or  772-538-5079 

    Taking Back America One Citizen at a Time! 

Please join us at our meetings on the first  

Thursday of each month! 

December 5, 2019 

7:00 pm (Doors open at 6:30pm) 

“Freedom of Religion or 

  Freedom from Religion” 

Guest speakers: Dr. Brenda MacMenamin 

And Massey Campos 

St. James Orthodox Church Community Hall 

2201 SE Airoso Blvd, Port St. Lucie, FL 34952 

(Paid for by the St Lucie County TEA Party) 



Ginny Lucy    
772-240-0339 

Providing transportation— 
                    anywhere at any time 

Meal Preparation—Planting - 
Weeding—Laundry—Mending - 

Shopping 
If you need help, call me. 

Powerwashing                      Handyman 

         BIG FRANK 

       Spanish Lakes Resident   

          Honest-Fair-Reliable 

       772-882-6132 or 772-480-3904 
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           C.O.P. NEWS 

Located in Indrio  

Crossing 

 CHRISTMAS TRADITIONS 

Christmas Trees: 
 The first American Christmas tree can 
be credited to a Hessian soldier by the 
name of Henrick Roddmore, who was 
captured at the Battle of Bennington in 
1776.  He then went to work on the 
farm of Samuel Denslow in Windsor 
Locks, Connecticut, where for the next 
14 years he put up and decorated 

Christmas trees in the Denslow family home. 
     The first president to set up a Christmas tree in 
the White House was Franklin Pierce, and the first 
president to establish the National Christmas Tree 
Lighting Ceremony on the White House lawn was 
Calvin Coolidge. 
     In 1882, the first tree lights were sold in New 
York City. 
 
Christmas Cards: The first American to print and 
sell Christmas cards was Louis Prang of Roxbury, 

Massachusetts, who began pub-
lishing cards in 1875.  President 
Dwight Eisenhower is given cred-
it for sending the first “official” 
Christmas card from the White 

House.  An art print also became the standard 
Christmas gift for the president’s staff, a practice 
continued to this day. 
 
Here Comes Santa Claus: The first department 

Santa was James Edgar, who, during 
Christmas seasons beginning in 1890, 
would wonder about his store (the 
Boston Store) in Brockton, Massachu-
setts, dressed as Santa Claus, talking 
to the children of customers. 

Most of our seasonal residents have returned from 

colder climes.  If you have not canceled house 

checks, please call Ellie, 860-280-8461.  By the 

same token, if you are going away for an extended 

period for the holidays, you can call to request a 

house check. 

C.O.P. members will be out in January leaving 

door hangers for our annual fund drive.  Thanks 

for all your support in keeping our car “fed” as we 

couldn’t do it without your help. 

Remember that are always new scams almost eve-

ry day, people trying to part you and your hard-

earned cash.  Be careful! We don’t want to see 

you on the news! 



Recently departed friends and neighbors names will not be published unless  
requested by family or friends. 

 
John Fike, Fred Sandall, Joyce Scarchilli 
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VILLAGE VOICE 
 

Newsletter of Spanish Lakes Country Club Village Home Owners 
Association 

Editor: Kathleen O’Brien, kmobrien46@hotmail.com 
Assistants:  Gerrie Purcell & Bonnie Peters 

SLCCV RESIDENT SERVICES 

     Ellen’s Pet Sitting: 954-854-7046 

       Your service could be listed here! 

                 1- 2 lines: $2 per issue 

Sail N Sun Travel 
Let us take you away! 

 Jean Russ, MCC 
 Cruise and Travel Specialist 

              724-443-0990 
                   Jruss820@comcast.net 
                   52 La Villa Way 
                   Fort Pierce, FL  34951 
                   www.sailnsun.com 

 

 

      2911 N US Hwy 1, Ft Pierce 

           Tues-Fri 10-5/Sat 10/2 

          772-GO REACH (467-3224) 

   REACH CHURCH AT ARCHIE’S  

   EVERY SUNDAY, RAIN OR SHINE 

   8:45 AM ALL ARE WELCOME 



                   NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 

                                          IN WHICH AREA IS MY HOME? 

Arboles del Norte: Area 2 

Azul: Area 7 

Bolero: Area 13 

Buenos Aires: Area 7 

Calle de Lagos:  

 1-22: Area 7 

 24-67: Area 6C 

 68-97: Area 5C 

 98-149: Area 14 

 150-180: Area 12 

 181-187: Area 11 

 188-192: Area 8 

Cordillera: Area 7 

Danzar: Area 7 

Ecuador CT: Area 6A 

Ecuador Way: Area 6B 

Felicidad CT: Area 6 

Flores del Norte: Area 3 

Grand Camino CT: Area 5A 

Grand Camino PL: Area 5A 

Grand Camino Way: Area 5D 

Ipanema Way: Area 4 

Jose Martin: Area 13 

Joya: Area 4 

Julia: Area 4 

LaPuerte del Norte:Area1 

LaVilla CT: Area15 

LaVilla Way: Area 15 

Lagos del Norte: 1-16,  17, 19, 21, 23, 

 25, 27, 29: Area 4 

 20, 22, 24, 26, 28, 30, 31, 32, 

 33, 34, 35, 37: Area1 

 30-60: Area 2 

 62, 64, 66, 68, 71, 73, 75, 77: 

 Area 3 

 70, 72, 74, 76, 78, 80-91:

 Area 5B 

Las Casitas: Area 13 

Montoya: Area 12 

Nuestra Isla: Area 12 

Octavio: Area 12 

Peru: Area 11 

Puerto Sol: Area 11 

Quito: Area 11 

Rio De Palmas: Area 11 

San Felipe: Area 11 

San Luis Obispo: Area 8 

San Roberto: Area 9 

Sierra del Norte: Area 1 

Tosca: Area 11 

Vera Cruz: Area 9 

Verde Vista: Area 10A 

Villa Blanca: Area 9 

Villa Maria: Area 10B 

Villas del Norte: Area 2 

Vista de Laguna:  1-41: Area 10B 

 43-63: Area 11 



                           NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 

                          WHO DO I CALL FOR INFORMATION? 

Area 1 - Arlene Waggett, 772-466-5498    Area 7 - Mary Madden, 772-461-0462 

              Jan Beatty, c. 315-338-3163       Anne Cardone 631-830-7275 

   Ellie Winfield, 585-969-2660   Area 8 - Cathy Bugbee, 772-466-2047 

Area 2 - Lynn Grantham, 315-652-3000       Kay Wojcik, 772-466-4993 

   Donna Tarasek, 772-409-4141   Area 9 - Mike Ross, 772-971-3485 

   Ann Sephton, 772-468-1827    Area 10A- Patty Hiltzer, 772-465-9804 

Area 3 - Beth Reeder, 570-594-3886    Area 10B - Dot Theriault, 207-319-0163 

   Nan Wesley, 772-882-9925    Area 11 - Carol Fensterer, 772-595-1457, 

Area 4 - Dacia Stoll, 772-465-3014     Area 12 - Ed Broomfield, 772-595-1752 

   Peggy Martin 772-332-4534         Vera  Stopyra, 772-293-1037 

Area 5A - Mary Madden, 772-461-0462   Area 13 - Linda Minde, 607-279-5140 

Area 5B - Jo McPherson, 772-489-3135        Suzanne Alexander, 607-592-6576 

Area 5C -Kim Jornov 845-303-0541          Joyce Warriner, 315-380-987 

Area 5D - Kathy Oryell, 860-810-5425       Sharon Freeman, 226-700-8281 

     Beverlyan Tutty, 315-796-2325   Area 14- Naomi Cottrell, 772-236-8090 

Area 6A - Rose Maginn, 772-595-5554       Lynda Cochran, 772-678-6712 

Area 6B - Lou Ashley, 585-738-3760   Area 15 - Carol Kelly, 772-332-2275 

     Patti O’Neil, 978-436-0276        BettyAnn Condello ,215-520-5524 

     Nancy Powers, 603-496-1961         Peggi Davis, 585-444-0002 

Area 6C - Pat Clymer, c. 919-219-9886  

          NHN FORM COORDINATORS: 

     Ja Floyd c.616-635-1055 

   Gerrie Purcell – (h) 772-461-4810, (c)508-454-9596 

   RAMPS: Coordinator, Mike Ross, 772-971-3485 

    Asst. Charlie Mongrain 540-809-8740 

   VIALS OF LIFE BAGS: Kathy Searl 772-332-7708 

   DATA PROCESSING: Linda Mongrain 301-606-8554 

   CIRCLE OF FRIENDS: Mary Madden, 772-461-0462 

    CHAIR: Joan Aldridge 860-682-3009 

    RECREATION DESK: 772-466-0777 


